Minutes
Administrative Council — College of Education and Behavioral Sciences
Thursday, March 21, 2013 — 9:30 a.m.
Dean’s Conference Room, GRH

Present: Evans, Poe, Applin, Kirchner, Kline, Pope-Tarrence, Dietrich, Baker, Carter
Guests: MAJ Stephan Walters represented LTC Scott Walker

Avrticle: Dr. Evans handed out a Chronicle article relating to lighter teaching loads for faculty.
Discussion.

Course Revenue: Departments will be asked to provide more details about usage of funds generated as a
result of course fees. More information will follow.

China: Dr. Evans reported that he and Dr. Dietrich’s recent trip to China was very productive and will
eventually open opportunities for our student teachers to visit.

Compliance Training: Dr. Janet Applin reported that DELO is working on authorizations to advertise
on-line programs in more state across the United States. Currently WKU is authorized in 30 states, with
several more in progress. Unit heads were asked to fill out a short survey concerning their online
programs and return to Dr. Applin via e-mail attachment within the next two weeks. Hand-outs of the
survey were distributed.

Online Programming: The Council briefly discussed on-line program offerings.

2+1 Program: Dr. Evans will be meeting with Dr. Dennis George and Dr. Beth Laves to discuss a
possible 2+1 program offering which will build on KCTC’s technical program.

SKyTeach: The Council discussed possible offerings of the middle grades SKyTeach program in various
locations near the Elizabethtown Regional Campus.

REACH: Student research activities will be taking place in the college this week.
NCTQ: A report on teacher preparation programs will be published soon.

CEBS Public Relations Materials: All printed departmental public relations materials need to be sent to
Dr. Poe for editing prior to final printing and distribution.

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Tammy Spinks, Secretary



